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Goonengerry Public School 
Flood Recovery Update 31 August, 2022 

Supporting flood-impacted schools 

A large number of schools in the Northern Rivers region have damage to either the entire site or some buildings 
and facilities during floods in February and March. 

Some areas of Goonengerry Public School were impacted by torrential rain associated with the floods, however, 
there was no structural damage. 

Current status 

Work to repair school spaces impacted by the flood water at Goonengerry Public School are now complete. Mould 
remediation and cleaning of the classroom and storeroom in Block F are finished and a clearance certificate has 
been issued with students learning in the classroom again. 

Next steps 

School Infrastructure NSW will continue to monitor for ongoing issues that can be associated with water 
inundation so that any issues on the site are detected and addressed immediately. 

What else is happening in the region? 

Most students are back at their usual schools, while some students have been relocated to alternative sites so that 
their learning can continue while school repairs or rebuilding is underway. Nine schools in the region are being 
rebuilt after suffering extensive damage as a result of the floods. Significant work is being undertaken to repair 
and remediate a further seven schools that experienced a large amount of damage in the floods. 

We thank you for your patience during this important program of work.  
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